

BARNBY VILLAGE COMMITTEE MEETING

10th December 2018 Held in village hall at 2pm

PRESENT: , Les Chaplin(**LC**)**CHAIR** Vicky Appleby(**VA**), Derick Parker (**DP**), Jackie Parker (**JP**), Yvette Wellard(**YW**), Gill Powell (**GP**), Sylvia Graham (**SG**) Lynn Woodfield(**LW**) Margaret Lee (**ML**) Graham Bett (**GB**)

- 1. Apologies**, Barbara Hill (**BH**) Janette Barlow(**JB**) ,
- 2.** Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd October were approved and signed.
- 3.** No matters arising
- 4. Finance:** Christmas fair raised 140.40. Wreath making estimated at £100 00. Parish Clerk reported Balances of Village hall Year To Date £757.00 ,Village projects £1151.00. Budget for BVC contribution towards the Hall running costs to Year end March 2019 reduced from £2500.00 to £2000.00. The BVC treasures' figures and the BPC parish clerks figures do not agree, it was suggested and agreed that the two should meet before the next BVC meeting to agree a figure to be ratified by BPC in January. Going forward each events finances would be agreed as they arose

5. Administration:

Future Events ,

(a) Carol Singing 16th December

Meet Stump Corner 4pm

Derick to supply Sleigh

Two helpers required with buckets for collection **LW** and **GP**

Prize for best dressed house/front garden (Derick to supply Bottle of wine as prize) winner to be judged by **DP.LW.GP**

Refreshment's Mulled wine mince pies in Village hall for participants after carol singing

(b) Lanes Quiz 2nd February 2019

(c) St Patricks night 16th March 2019

(d) Party on the green 15th June 2019

A Suggestion was put forward for a craft/social afternoon

Ramblers are interested in using village hall for refreshments ,Derick to make contact with them

Les to follow through with village ventures about coming to Barnby

Gill suggests cream teas be served on village green at next party on the green

All committee members to come up with suggestions for entertainment for St Patrick's night

Gate way Sign

The first sign is now in final stages LC.YW to visit artists studio on 11/12/2018 to view and approve work to date, no confirmed delivery date but estimated to be ready early in the new year

6. Village Hall Maintenance

Yvette to contact Newark Sherwood district council to see if we can receive Small business rate reduction

Yvette to ask BPC to consider disposing of refuse collection as very little used and incorporating clause to require events that hire hall to take away their own rubbish

6. Matters of Immediate Note

Vicky has requested that we arrange a refresher course on defib training

7. Date of next meeting

14th January 2019 in the village hall at 2pm

8. Meeting closed at 4pm

Chairman _____

Date _____